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Our Values 
¶ Respectful     Inclusive    Curious ¶  ¶  

The Curriculum  
days for 2022 
 
Friday 10th June 
- Queenôs 
Birthday 
weekend 
 
Monday October 
31st - Cup Day 
long weekend 
 

WHATôS ON IN:  

Monday 16  May 
Annual Report to Community via Zoom - 6pm https://
us02web.zoom.us/j/4014087620?
pwd=bGEvTjhWYlZOa2Yyck9WekFLLzJkZz09 

Monday 16  May School Council 7pm 

Tuesday  17  May IDAHOBIT Dayï Wear Rainbow Colours  

Thursday 19 May NAPLAN Finishes  

Monday 23  May  
Teacherôs Professional Practice Dayï Students not 

required at school  

Thursday 26 May School Photos 

Wednesday 1 June Yr 3/4 Lantern Makingï Chinese Incursion  

Friday  3 June  Yr 5/6 Chinese Invention  

Friday  3 June  School Tourï 2023 Enrolments  

Friday  10  June  Curriculum Day  

Friday  17 June  School Tourï 2023 Enrolments  

Saturday  18 June  Election Day  

Monday 20 June  School Tourï 2023 Enrolments  

Friday 24  June End of Term  

Click this link: Brunswick 
South West School Tours ð 
Signup Sheet | SignUp.com  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F4014087620%3Fpwd%3DbGEvTjhWYlZOa2Yyck9WekFLLzJkZz09&data=05%7C01%7CEmily.Ketkas%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ca01c8b27a75e40f8aa0208da34875c15%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F4014087620%3Fpwd%3DbGEvTjhWYlZOa2Yyck9WekFLLzJkZz09&data=05%7C01%7CEmily.Ketkas%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ca01c8b27a75e40f8aa0208da34875c15%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F4014087620%3Fpwd%3DbGEvTjhWYlZOa2Yyck9WekFLLzJkZz09&data=05%7C01%7CEmily.Ketkas%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ca01c8b27a75e40f8aa0208da34875c15%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/589836104037/false?popup=true#/invitation
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/589836104037/false?popup=true#/invitation
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/589836104037/false?popup=true#/invitation
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At Brunswick South West Primary School, we acknowledge 
that we learn, work and play on the lands of the Wurundjeri 

people of the Kulin Nation. 
 
Motherôs Day and Special Personôs Stall: 
A massive thank you to everyone who donated gifts 
for our stall. We managed to raise over $2000 which 
will go towards our buildings and grounds upgrades. 
Thank you to all the volunteers who helped on the 
day:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Without all of you offering your time and support, 
these events just wouldnôt be able to happen, so a 
MASSIVE thank you! (Which leads me to the next 
point). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Election Day Callout for Volunteers ï 21st May 
Community help call out for BSWP's epic 
Election Day event! 
The nation's federal election is only a couple of 
weeks away and with it, our school's best opportunity 
to raise money by being the most welcoming, tastiest 
and fun destination for local voters!  
 
We will have barista-made coffee, fresh cinnamon 
donuts, breakfast-of-champions egg-and-bacon rolls, 
baked goodies and of course, hot-off-the-
grill democracy sausages. All set to some solid-gold 
tunes co-ordinated by the legendary Gideon Brazil. 
Boom. 
 
But we need lots of helpers to pull this together! 
So please, sign up today to be part of this 
community event and fundraiser. 
 
Democracy Day - Brunswick SW Primary ð Signup Sheet | 
SignUp.com  

 
There's options to suit everyone, whether it's helping 
out on the day or preparing things in the lead up.  
 
 
 

Chris Fong 
Stephen 
Andrews 
Juann 
Karly Cini 
Andrew Ng 
Ryan 
Marnie Rinius 

Rachel 
Will 
Thomas Baker 
Rob Catchlove 
Catherine Bogdan 
Nicole Minihan 
Tara Scorgie 

With everyone's help, we can turn polling day 
into a party and raise funds for exciting grounds 
projects at BSWPS. Double win!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Soft Drink Donations: 
For our election day we will be taking donations of 
soft drinks to sell at the sausage sizzle. If you are 
able to make a donation, please bring the soft drinks 
to the office! Thank you! 
 
NAPLAN: 
NAPLAN is the National Assessment Program ï 
Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is an annual 
national assessment for all students in Years 3, 5, 7, 
and 9 and is the only nationwide assessment that all 
Australian children undertake. Itôs a measure to see 
whether or not young Australians are developing the 
literacy and numeracy skills that provide the critical 
foundation for other learning, and for their productive 
and rewarding participation in the community. All 
government and non-government education 
authorities have contributed to the development of 
NAPLAN materials. Well done to all of our students 
who are currently sitting this national assessment. 
NAPLAN will be completed next week.  
 
No school Monday 23rd May: 
Monday 23rd May is a teachersô Professional 
Practice Day for BSWPS. The teachers will not be at 
school as they will be undertaking professional 
learning on this day. If you do need your child to 
attend this day there will be a CRT to supervise your 
child, but there will not be any lessons. If you are 
unable to make alternate arrangements, please 
contact the office know so we can arrange enough 
supervision.    

Saturday 21 May BSWP will be serving Delightfully 
Dutch Democracy pancakes. With a good coffee to 
go with these are going to be super!  Our coffee cart 
is still looking for experienced coffee hands.  If you 
think you can help please reach out to Clea 
Creagan. 
 
NB.  If the shifts proposed don't suit please let us 
know, we can mix things up. 

https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/445098734056/true#/invitation
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/445098734056/true#/invitation
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 Graeme Joyce: President and Buildings and Grounds Subcommittee 

Graeme has lived in Brunswick West with his partner Sarah Berry for 13 years and 
has been a parent at Brunswick South West Primary School since our daughter Daisy 
started in 2011. Our son Ned is currently in grade 2 and our grand-children Oliver and 
Imogen also attend the school. Its my second year on school council. 

Graeme has run his own business consultancy for the last 25 years and is one of 
Australiaôs leading practitioners in the planning, delivery and operation of large 
infrastructure projects. His skills include providing strategic, commercial and contract 
advice and negotiation, finding a pathway forward through complex problems, 
problem solving and conflict management. 

I love being part of our wonderful school community. I look forward to working with the 
school community and am happy for a chat anytime. 

Will 

Hi everyone, my name is Will MacAulay and I recently joined the BSWPS School 
Council.  This is my first year on a school council, so at the first meeting for the year 
I was somewhat surprised to also be elected Treasurer!   

I have a daughter at BSWPS (Chloe who's in Grade 2), and a son Finley (who is 
looking forward to being in prep next year). Iôve lived in Brunswick for the last 12 
years, and I work as an investment manager for an industry superannuation fund, 
specialising in private markets investments. As Treasurer, Iôm hoping to apply my 
numeracy and planning skills to help BSWPS continue to deliver great education to 
our kids. I echo Graemeôs comments from the last newsletter regarding the schoolôs 
amazing community spirit. My partner and I both went to small schools in 
regional Victoria where everyone knew everyone, and so feeling like part of an 
extended family (and having a huge green space to roam at break time) is 
something we wanted our children to experience... we feel incredibly lucky to have 
found that at BSWPS.  

Please say hi if you see me at pick up, and I look forward to meeting you at one of 
the school functions or working bees!   

Tara Scorgie: Vice President, Engagement and Finance 
subcommittees. 
 
Hello! Iôm Tara. We are relatively new to the school, joining half way through 
last year (2021). Blake (my husband) and I are originally from Melbourne, after 
11 years in Sydney we decided to move back ñhomeò. We have two daughters 
at the school, Melo in Grade 2 (Dylanôs class) and Aria in Prep (Ashleyôs 
class). Though our move coincided with the lockdown in the second half of last 
year we have settled so easily into the BSWPS community.  
 
For more than a decade I worked in sales, marketing and education in the 
Natural health industry. However, in the last year I have taken a career change 
leap into psychology, and have gone back to full-time study to accomplish this. 
Other passions of mine are FOOD (cooking and eating it), waste free living, 
music and most recently crocheting. 
 
This is my first year on the school council.  My strengths are in relationship 
building and stakeholder management, negotiation (contracts and policies) and 
documenting, capturing and relaying knowledge. I love meeting new people 
and working through challenges to harmonious outcomes. I am looking forward 
to working with the school community. I am around most mornings and 
afternoons and always here for a chat. 
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Colette 
 
Hi Everyone  
My name is Colette and I am a busy working mum of three little kids.   
I am a nurse and midwife and work in Sexual Health in Carlton.   
My son Theo just started Prep this year, so I am new to the Brunswick SW 
community.   
I am looking forward to being a part of council, learning about the school, teachers, 
children and their families and assisting in any way I can.   
I am always totally inspired by teachers and people who work with young people 
and give their time to helping kids thrive and achieve their goals.   
Post Covid lockdowns, I am so excited and hopeful this year of getting the kids 
back to normal, stress free lives, full of fun and learning. My family and I are so 
happy to be a part of this fantastic Brunswick community.   

Danny Strapps: Councillor and Grants & Fundraising Subcommittee 
  
Danny is Dad to Sophie Strapps in Rosieôs year Ĳ Class and Step Dad to Tui 
Carle in Dylanôs year 2 class. He is also Dad to the newly arrived Taika! They 
have lived in Brunswick West along with Lil Carle for the last 4 years. 
Danny has a background in graphic design before moving on to account 
management and sales in the events industry, an industry that as we all know 
fell short of success over the last few years. The pandemic helped him make the 
move to commit full time to his own company that was established in 2016. With 
a growing team working in the Beveridge industry, he brings small business 
experience and know how to the council and is looking forward to helping shape 
the school over the next few years. 
 

 

Lynette  

Hello! I've been on School Council for the past two years (mostly via zoomé) and 
convene the Grants and Fundraising committee, having served on the Education 
Subcommittee for two years before joining council.  I currently work in the university 
sector and have a background in strategy, business development and fundraising for 
nonprofit and performing arts organisations. My kids Luca (Gr5) and Ira (Gr2) love 
being part of the wonderful BSWPS community and Iôm looking forward to watching 
them enjoy it in person as much as possible this year! 

Jacqui 

My name is Jacqui Lucas and I am Assistant Principal. I have been a part of the 
Brunswick South West PS community for 10 years now, teaching across the year 
levels. This is my second year on School Council and I am a member of the 
Education Sub ï Committee. 
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Ulrich 

My name is Ulrich (Uli) Putz, I am a 3/4 classroom teacher here at BSWPS. This 
is my fourth year as a teacher, and I am still loving it. Working as a primary 
teacher is my second career, before I was working as a molecular neurobiologist 
in Germany, USA, and Australia for more than 20 years. But now I enjoy the great 
and friendly community here at Brunswick South West. This is my first year on 
School Council and I will be joining the Grants and Fundraising Subcommittee.  

Tom 

Hello, my name is Tom and Iôm a Foundation teacher here at BSWPS. I have been 
teaching at the school since midway through 2019 and have loved every minute of it. 
I grew up in Shepparton, which is 2 hours north of Melbourne. I decided to move to 
Melbourne a couple of years ago as a lot of my friends were living here and to be 
honest, there is a lot more to do in Melbourne! In my spare time I love following the 
AFL (go tiges), going mountain biking and catching up with friends. The best part 
about working at our school is the people. Everyone is so supportive and welcoming 
and I feel we are creating a real community spirit. Hopefully I will see you all around 
the school at some stage, come say gôday!  

Rosa 

Hi, Iôm Rosa and Iôm one of the Prep teachers at Brunswick South West. This is my 
third year teaching and my third year at the school! It has been great being part of the 
Brunswick South West community and I look forward to being on School Council this 
year. This will be my first year on the council and I will be joining the engagement sub
-committee as well as being the secretary J.   

Genevieve 
 
My professional career has been in Information Services and over my career I have 
demonstrated a strong work ethic and commitment to delivering positive outcomes. 
More recently my focus has been on family life, study and community engagement. 
I have two daughters, Julia and Rachel, who are in Grade 4 and Prep. We love our 
school community and always look to ways to make a positive contribution. This 
year I am looking forward to contributing to School Council and will be particularly 
focused on supporting the school with community building and look forward to 
working on the engagement sub-committee. Iôm especially looking forward to 
getting to know families with young children at the school and learning from them 
the ways they are keen to engage. 


